Clairborne Maintenance Association

Quarterly Meeting Minutes

Tuesday,  July 14, 2020 7;00 p.m.
St Margaret of Scotland – Parish Center


Officers/Board Members

	President
	Rich Boyer 
	15 Pegasus Place
	836-9343

	Vice-President
	Jim Metz
	34 Eaton Place
	832-5584

	Secretary
	Beverly Wright
	5 Eaton Place
	834-8224

	Treasurer
	Cookie Burget
	2 Whitaker Court
	834-4252

	Board Member
	Mike Murray
	9 Airdrie Drive
	832-7345


Committees

	Architectural Committee
	Grounds & Maintenance Committee

	Mike Hudson
	834-6516 
	Rich Boyer, Chair
	836-9343

	George Holstein
	229-6580
	Jim Metz
	832-5584

	Ed DeLooze   
	836-5727
	
	


Rich called the meeting to order, held at St. Margaret of Scotland, at 7:10 p.m.  
1.   Introductions

There were 10 attendees;  six board members and 4 neighbors.
2.   Legislative Update
There was no legislative update.

3. Secretary's Report
The minutes of the January meeting were available. The minutes of the April meeting were corrected and both can be viewed online.

4.   Treasurer's Report
Accounts  

Savings:
 $13,317.82 as of 7/8/2020

Checking:
 $73,329.77 as of 6/30/2020
All monies deposited. All bills paid. No contingency fund. There have been several bank service fees of $2.00 each at PNC Bank.
Assessment Review as of July, 2020
	Years in arrears
	Number of homeowners

	1 year
	5

	2 years
	1

	5 years
	1


5.  Grounds and Maintenance Committee

Rich spoke with Sacco Lawn Care, LLC to ask for fewer mowings during the very hot, dry weather. He will notify them when to resume the schedule. They have cleaned up the wooded area along Lexington.
6.  Architectural Committee- Deed restrictions
A proposed shed is visible from the road. The deed restrictions need to be checked as to whether it is necessary to plant shrubs to disguise it.
7.   Old/New Business
New Website through GoDaddy is Clairborneatlexingtonfarms.com.
Stu Hantman has volunteered to do a complete assessment of the development of  the community space along Lexington as a community park.

Installing speed bumps in the neighborhood should be investigated.

The drain pipe has been replaced on Airdrie Drive.

It is proposed the when State and County work on the round-about at the corner of Lexington and Denny Roads, that removing trees in the swale and fixing sink holes will be undertaken. After the construction, it would be helpful to have the community sign repainted.

It has been noted that several deed restrictions have been ignored: trailers, boats and unregistered cars on properties, trash cans in front of houses and one house with bottles and boxes out front. One above-ground pool has been removed.
Failure to comply with deed restrictions affects the appraisals of houses within the neighborhood. This limits the maximum selling price for those on the market, a serious concern.
The meeting adjourned at 7:53 p.m.  
Next Meeting:  Tuesday, October 13th, 7:00 p.m., at St. Margaret of Scotland.  
Clairborneatlexingtonfarms.com
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